
1

Roxanne Maher

From: Mac User <sdvincent19@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2025 12:07 PM
To: Town Council Group
Cc: Roxanne Maher
Subject: Thank you and letter of support

Good afternoon Counselors. First, please accept my thanks as a Gales Ferry resident of 30 years for the 
good work you are doing.  I especially want to thank you for working on establishing an Ethics Commission 
for our town. I can not see any reason to oppose this endeavor. 
 
Additionally, special thanks to Councelor Buhle for her hard work on the Ledyard Playscape Improvement 
Projects. Our young children will certainly benefit from your dedication and hard work. Thank you. 
 
Finally, but not least, I would like to thank Counselor Gary St. Vil for his work on establishing events to 
celebrate Black History Month. Again, out town is better for these events. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this correspondence. 
 
Sheila Vincent 
19 Friar Tuck Dr 
Gales Ferry, CT 06335 
 


